Salve Regina University

Digital Commons @ Salve Regina

Newsbulletin

Archives and Special Collections

8-18-1977

Newsbulletin vol. 4, no. 39

Salve Regina College

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.salve.edu/newsbulletin



Part of the Education Commons

Recommended Citation

Salve Regina College, "Newsbulletin vol. 4, no. 39" (1977). Newsbulletin. 113. https://digitalcommons.salve.edu/newsbulletin/113

Rights Statement

EDUCATIONAL USE PERMITTED

In Copyright - Educational Use Permitted. URI: http://rightsstatements.org/vocab/InC-EDU/1.0/

This Item is protected by copyright and/or related rights. You are free to use this Item in any way that is permitted by the copyright and related rights legislation that applies to your use. In addition, no permission is required from the rightsholder(s) for educational uses. For other uses, you need to obtain permission from the rights-holder(s).



SRC Newsbulletin

Salve Regina - The Newport College

Newport, Rhode Island 02840 847-6650

Published for the Salve Regina College Community on a weekly basis by the Office of Public Information,

Extension 223. Deadline date for Notices: Tuesday, NOON time.

Vol. 4, No. 39

August 18, 1977

NEW FULL TIME FACULTY APPOINTMENTS FOR ACADEMIC YEAR 1977 - 1978

Sister Lucille McKillop, President of Salve Regina, The Newport College has announced the appointments of the following persons as full time faculty members for the academic year 1977-1978.

Mrs. Mary M. Brabeck has been appointed Instructor of Psychology and Education. Mrs. Brabeck was a part time Instructor of Psychology during the past academic year. She holds a Master of Science degree from St. Cloud State College and is currently a doctoral candidate in Educational Psychology at the University of Minnesota. Brother John Patrick Buckley, F.S.C., will be joining the History and Politics department as an Assistant Professor. Brother John holds a Masters degree from Manhattan College and a Doctor of Philosophy degree from New York University. During the past four years Brother John has been chairman of the Social Studies department at La Salle Military Academy.

Brother John Patrick Childs, F.S.C., has been appointed an Assistant Professor of Psychology and Education. Brother John Patrick earned his Master of Science degree from Brooklyn College, his Master of Fine Arts from Catholic University of America and his Doctor of Education from the University of Tennessee. Most recently Brother John Patrick has been on the staff of a Community Mental Health Clinic in Lake Butler, Florida.

Sister Prudence Croke, R.S.M. is returning to Salve after several years absence during which time Sister Prudence attended Boston University School of Theology and earned her Doctor of Philosophy degree in Theology and Religious Education. Sister Prudence is a Salve Alumna and holds a Master's Degree from Catholic University of America. Sister Prudence will be an

Assistant Professor of Religious Studies.

Brother A. Victor Hickey. F.S.C., has been appointed Chairman of the Education Department and an Assistant Professor of Education. Brother Victor has just completed has work on his Doctorate at St. John's University, Jamaica, New York. Brother Victor holds a Master's Degree from Manhattan College in French and a second Master's Degree in Education from Niagara University. Reverend Edward Joseph Kelly, C.S.Sp., will be joining Salve's Religious Studies department as Assistant Professor of Religious Studies. Father Kelly holds a M.Div. from St. Mary's Seminary and is currently doing additional graduate work at Catholic Theological Union.

Dr. Daniel Joseph McGregor will be joining the Special Education department as Assistant Professor of Special Education. He holds a Master of Education Degree and a Doctor of Philosophy degree from Boston College. Dr. McGregor comes to SRC from the Needham Public Schools where he was Director of Special Education.

Additional Appointments

Ms. Barbara Sylvia has been appointed Registrar of the College. Ms. Sylvia will continue as Director of Academic Advising. Ms. Betty Toppa will assist Ms. Sylvia, and both are now located in the Registrar's office on the second floor of Ochre Court (ext. 226).

Ms. Dorothy Hillman, has been appointed Resident Director for the Academic year 1977-1978. Ms. Hillman will be on campus starting Monday, August 29.

COLLEGE ADDRESSOGRAPH SYSTEM

Summer is a time to paint, to redecorate, to rewire, to reallocate office space, etc., etc. One area which has been reorganized is the College's Addressograph System which is located in the General Office. All of the plates are in correct order and have been updated as of August 15, 1977. A tabbing system is in operation and drawers with specific classifications have been tabbed. The new system will enable the college to run total mailings without duplications.

The revised addressograph system should make it possible to keep

the plates up to date at all times. Miss Wanda Frazer is available to explain the tabbing system or to extend the system to meet the needs of the College's ever growing public.

Mr. John Payton, General Office Manager, is also available for consultation regarding any addressograph needs.

THE DESIGNERS' SHOWHOUSE AT WAKEHURST

The Designers' Showhouse will open on Saturday, August 20, 1977. The beautiful Wakehurst mansion, which is one of the eighteen buildings on Salve Regina, The Newport College's campus, is being transformed by the creative touch of many of this country's foremost designers. Words cannot convey the happy surprise one feels as one enters the basement kitchen or the wonder at the creative transforming of the many stately rooms from the largest reception area to the smallest bedroom on the top floor. Each one has the special touch of its designer's genius, which will make the tour a never to be forgotten experience and certainly a one not to be missed. The Designers' Showhouse will run until September 5. The hours are 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. Monday through Saturday; 1 to 5 p.m. Sunday. Evening hours are Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday 6 to 9 p.m. Tickets are \$5 at the door; \$4 if purchased in advance.

TEMPORARY CLOSING OF LIBRARY

The library staff is engaged in the reorganization of the Curriculum Library. Because the work involved is of such major proportions, the library will be closed to the general public from August 22 through September 2, 1977. This will permit members of the library staff to devote their undivided attention to the task of reorganization.

Members of the faculty, and any student currently enrolled in an independent study course at Salve Regina College may gain access to the library during this period in either of two ways. 1) Dial extension 272 and make arrangements for your admission through the rear entrance of the library. 2) Go directly to the rear porch of McAuley Hall, knock on the library workroom window, identify yourself, and a staff person working in that area will admit you to the library.

SALVE REGINA CALENDAR AUGUST 18 - SEPTEMBER 6, 1977

Thursday 18 State Dining Room/Great Hall 4:30 - 8:00 p.m.

Retirement reception for

Ralph Christon

Friday 19 Wakehurst 10:00 p.m. - 2:00 a.m.

Designers' Showcase

reception

Saturday 20 Wakehurst 10:00 - 5:00 p.m.

Opening day of Designers'

Showcase

Wedding Chapel 3:30 p.m.

Art Buchwald Lecture. Ochre Court 8:00 - Midnight

followed by reception

Sunday 21 Ochre Court 6:30 - 10:00 p.m.

Jewish Federation of Rhode Island

Sunday 21 - Friday 26 O'Hare & Miley

New England Municipal Clerks

Institute

Monday 29 Ochre Court 6 - 9 p.m.

Education Commission of the State's Priority Committee

Monday 5 Labor Day Holiday

Tuesday 6 Off Campus Classes Start

Liturgy: Saturday, 5:00 p.m., Sunday, 11:15 a.m. and Monday thru Friday at 12 noon